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14 August 2019 ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

We have had a huge start to Term 3, which has seen some fabulous events take place. Thank you for all 
of the wonderful support you have shown us over the past three weeks.  
 

Our Term began with school photos and our P&C Trivia night, which kicked the term off with a bang! It 
has continued with students attending the Festival of Instrumental Music to play the recorder and string 
instruments with over 700 other students across the state. We then had our Stage 3 students partici-
pate in wheelchair basketball, along with students attending the Sydney Metro North Netball Competi-
tion.  
 

We held our K-6 Athletics Carnival for the first time at Dunbar Park. It was great to see so many students 
participating and having a go. It was a fabulous event that the whole school were able to be a part of. 
This would not have been possible without the organisation of Mr Joshua Hurkett, our staff and the par-
ent support before the event and on the day.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Week 3 then culminated in our amazing Art Show and Open Day activities for Education Week. A huge 
thank you to Miss Jasmine Winsley who worked with a team of staff to ensure this was an event to re-
member. We had approximately 80 parents attend the Art Show evening, which erupted into a bidding 
war over the class artworks. It was great to see so many parents there enjoying and supporting this 
event. Our Open day activities began with performances from our choir, REPS school band, 2B and 4M. 
Thank you for entertaining the students, staff, parents and visitors.  
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2019 
 

 

TERM 3 
 

Week 4 
Wed 14 Aug K-2 Assembly (KJ perform
 ing) 
 P&C meeting 7pm  
Fri 16 Aug PSSA semis 
 

Week 5 
Tues 20 Aug Ryde Zone Athletics Carni
 val 
 Kindy Info evening 7-8pm 
Wed 21 Aug Gold Card Assembly 
 P&C Movie Night 
Sun 25 Aug Working Bee (Yr 4) 

 
Week 6 

Mon 26 Aug Yr 2 excursion 
Tues 27 Aug Kindy visit 9.30-11am 
 NSW touch football gala 
 day 
Wed 28 Aug K-2 Assembly (1J perfom
 ing) 
 

Week 7 
Wed 4 Sept K-6 Book parade 
 Australian Girls’ Choir 
 Workshop 1pm 
 3-6 Assembly (3/H & 4/5J 

Important Dates 

Open classrooms saw students participating in a variety of 
activities, including making a structure that could withstand 
an earthquake. Thank you to our parents, carers and visi-
tors for making this day special for your children.  
 

 
Father’s day 
As the canteen is not open and we are unable to run a 
Father’s Day breakfast, the P&C has arrange a Movie 
Night for fathers and children to attend on Wednesday 21 
August. It would be great to see as many people here as 
possible for this event. Please see the P&C section of the 
newsletter for further details.  

Carpark 
Please be aware that the two carparks on the school site, the one at Badajoz Rd and the other at Twin Rd, 

are for staff only. There has been an agreement with the school in the past that the carpark on Badajoz 

Rd is available for parents picking up and dropping off children to OOSH prior to 8am and after 4pm. As the 

new fence has been put up and there is not a permanent lock on the gate, parents have been accessing 

this carpark outside of these hours, leaving the gates open or reopening the gates to gain access and also 

parking unsafely or having children walking through the carpark.  

 
It is extremely important that you utilise this carpark within the guidelines that have been provided to you. 
This access was then also reduced again with the refurbishment of the canteen. We asked parents not to 
access this carpark after 7:30am in the mornings during this time due to the reduced number of parking 
spaces and the construction that would be taking place. This has also not been adhered to.  
 
As the carpark is not being used correctly or safely by parents at the moment, I am now asking you not 
to park in this carpark at this stage. Thank you for your understanding on this matter. Student and staff 
safety is our number one priority. 
 



 

STAFF NEWS 

UPCOMING CANBERRA EXCURSION 
 
Students from our school will soon be undertaking an education tour of the national capital. Students will 
be given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s 
history, culture, heritage and democracy.  
 
The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the na-
tional capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the 
excursion, the Australian Government is contributing funding of $20 per student under the Parliament 
and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon 
completion of the excursion.  
 
Paul Johnson 
Excursion Co-ordinator 

KINDERGARTEN 2020 

KINDERGARTEN 2020 TRANSITION PROGRAM 
 
On Tuesday 27 August (Week 6) we begin our transition to school program for the students starting Kin-
dergarten in 2020.  The program is for students and parents. The program runs from 9:30 to 11:00am. 
Students sign in and  are taken and settled into the Kindergarten program for a morning of fun activities 
whilst a program is run in the hall for parents. This first presentation for parents is about School Readi-
ness.  We look forward to welcoming all our students and parents starting Kindergarten in 2020.  
 
Katherine Wisniewski 
Early Stage 1 Assistant Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT (continued) 

F Block Upgrade 
We have just been informed that ‘F’ Block (our current Year 1 and Year 3 classrooms) will be upgraded 
over the next couple of months. This will involve classrooms being repainted, doors being replaced in-
ternally and externally, ceiling, floor coverings, lights and fans will be replaced. This will mean that there 
will be some disruption to students and staff being able to access this building for a period of time. The 
construction company are going to complete two classrooms at a time so that it will have the least im-
pact on the students’ environment. This may mean that during this time classes may be relocated to an-
other space in the school whilst this is happening. As we do not have a definite start date as yet, I will 
keep you informed as we go along. Another exciting upgrade for our school! 
 
I hope you have a lovely week! 
 
Ms Katrina Verinder 
Principal  



On Monday night (29 July) REPS was extremely well represented at the 
opening concert of the Festival of Instrumental Music by Megan G play-
ing the sopranino recorder solo for the piece "Three Brothers". Whilst 
nervous, in true REPS style, she maintained her cool and gave an out-
standing performance.  
___________________________________________________________ 

Congratulations to Annika S of 5/6W who represented Sydney North at the 
NSWPSSA Netball Championship last week in Orange. The team won the 
tournament and went undefeated throughout the competition. At the end 
of the competition Annika was selected in the NSWPSSA team and will com-
pete at the National competition in Canberra later this year. Well done and 
we wish her all the best! 
 

Joshua Hurkett 
PE Teacher 
 

 

STUDENT NEWS 

DANCE GROUP 

Ryde Schools’ Spectacular 

Congratulations to the Ryde East Dance Group who were successful in their audition for the Ryde 
Schools’ Spectacular. They have been working tirelessly throughout the year and always come enthusi-
astically rehearsals each week ready to learn new choreography. Well done on this wonderful achieve-
ment! If you have not put the following dates for the Ryde Schools’ Spectacular in your diary please do 
so. 
 

Friday 18 October - Ryde Schools’ Spectacular Dress Rehearsal at the Opera House  
 

Thursday 24 October - Ryde Schools’ Spectacular Evening Performance at the Opera House  
 

State Dance Festival 

The dance group will be performing their item Flamingo Fancy at the 2019 
State Dance Festival held at the Seymour Centre. Their performance date is 
Thursday 12 September at 7.30pm. Tickets are now on sale. Please contact 
the Seymour Centre Box Office directly on 9351 7940 
or www.seymourcentre.com to purchase your tickets. 
 

Ms Mitchell 
Dance Coordinator 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Congratulations to  Richard W on his outstanding achievements in sword fending  this year.  Richard is 
currently ranked 1st in U12 Men's Epee NSW Fencing and 3rd place in U14 Men's Epee NSW Fencing,   
Richard is keen to continue with his success and is looking forward to upcoming  competitions.  

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

http://www.seymourcentre.com/


 

SPOTLIGHT ON THE ART SHOW 



 

SPOTLIGHT ON THE ART SHOW 



 

P&C NEWS 

  
P&C MUSIC PROGRAM NEWS  
 
  

We have had a great start to the term with our senior strings and some of the recorder students playing 
at the Sydney Opera House. Congratulations to Megan G as the Sopranino Soloist for Three Brothers in 
the 2019 Festival of Instrumental Music. Special thank you to Miss Freer for all the organisation so that 
our students could take part in this event. Thank you also to Mr Ward, Miss Verinder and Ms Brett and 
our amazing tutors, Sue Thorvaldson and Monique Mezatestta for their tireless work ensuring our stu-
dents were well prepared for such an event.  
 
Next week at the Gold Card assembly we will hear the Recorder Ensemble and at the week 10 assembly 
we’ll get to hear one of our Guitar Ensembles.  
 
There are many more performances for this term, so we ask parents to check their e-mail boxes regularly. 
 
MUSIC PROGRAM COMMITTEE 
We have several parents leaving us at the end of the year as their children head off to High school as well 
as other vacancies due to changes in circumstances. 
 
Without these important roles filled for next year, the viability of the program is in jeopardy and this is 
something we want to avoid at all costs. We are looking for parent volunteers to help us fill the following 
positions in the committee:  
 
 Coordinator 
 Treasurer 
 Secretary 
 Woodwind contact parent  
 Music Practice Rewards 
 
If you are interested in any of these or if you’d like to be involved but not sure how, please contact us. No 
musical knowledge is needed. 
 
COMMITTEE CONTACT DETAILS  
Coordinator:  Lina Diaz -  rydeeastmusic@gmail.com  
Secretary: Jennifer Harrison – musicsecretary.reps@gmail.com  
Treasurer:  Nick Barnes – repsband@gmail.com 
 
Have a wonderful week! 
 
Lina Diaz  
REPS P&C Music Program Coordinator 

mailto:rydeeastmusic@gmail.com
mailto:musicsecretary.reps@gmail.com
mailto:repsband@gmail.com


 

P&C NEWS 

WORKING BEE THIS SUNDAY FOR YEAR 4 FAMILIES 

Our working bee will be Sunday 25 August, 9am – 12pm. You are invited to an 
enjoyable morning helping to maintain our school environment. Children are 
welcome, too, under parent supervision. THIS IS THE ONLY WORKING BEE 
FOR YOUR GRADE THIS YEAR so, YEAR 4 FAMILIES, please come if you can.  
 

Tasks will include: 
 

 Rotary-hoeing the soft-fall material around the playground equipment 
 Preparing for planting the vegetable gardens near OOSH  
 Shredding dead leaves and branches 
 Weeding gardens and spreading mulch 
 Mowing and brush-cutting long grass near trees and fences 
 Cleaning playground drains and along the kerbs 
 Washing playground seats and tables 
 Pressure cleaning metal seats, Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA) and tennis courts 
 
   Morning tea and a barbecue lunch will be provided. 
   Please wear old clothes, hat and work gloves. Bring any useful tools you may have,  
   such as gardening or cleaning equipment, spades, buckets, brush cutter and wheelbar 
   row, to supplement our school equipment. 
 
Vehicular entry and parking will be available via the Twin Rd gate. 
 
On arrival, please sign in outside the hall and check with me before commencing any work. 
 
If doubts arise owing to weather, a decision will be made on the morning and those who have provided 
a phone contact number will be advised by SMS if a decision is made to cancel. 
 
To assist planning and catering, please return the tear-off slip to the office by this Friday 23 August, or 
send a note telling how many of your family are coming. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Phillip Ward 

Co-ordinator 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

SCHOOL WORKING BEE - SUNDAY 25 AUGUST 2019 – please return this slip to the school office 

 

Family name:____________________________  No. of adults:____ children: ____ 

Would you like to stay for lunch? Yes c No c  Contact phone:__________________ 

Equipment / tasks with which you may help:  
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P&C NEWS 

DISCO – SAVE THE DATE! 
 

WHEN: Friday 20 September 2019 

WHERE: School Hall 

INFANTS (K-2): 5pm to 6.30pm 

PRIMARY (3-6): 6.45pm to 8.30pm 

 

‘Dance Fever’ will be hosting our school disco again this year! 

 

The theme is to be advised and the cost will again be $10.00 – this covers the cost of the disco, a glow 
item, a packet of chips with drink and ice-block per child. 

 

Tickets will be available via the Flex-School App, which also confirms your permission for your child’s 
attendance. We will let you know when you can purchase tickets via the App soon! 

 

Volunteers Needed: If you’re able to help on the night, please let us now via the App when purchasing 
your child’s ticket. Please note all volunteers will need an “Appendix 5” Form filed by and confirmed 
with the school office. 

 

Important: REPS discos are for students only, i.e. siblings or parents who are not volunteering are not 
permitted to stay in the hall.  

 

Also, no photos or filming to be posted on social media and all parents and carers to collect their child/
ren promptly on the finish time. These measures are to make life as simple as possible for all our won-
derful volunteers and to keep a safe and happy environment for all your children.  

 

For more information, please contact:  

Samantha Younes – 0402 009 641 

 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

TENNIS COURT HIRE 

The school tennis courts are available for hire out of school hours  for a nominal fee of $20.00 

per hour for each court.  

Contact Margie Simpson on 0407 280 864. 
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P&C NEWS 

SAVE THE DATE FOR OUR YEAR 6 FAREWELL!   
 
Dear Years 5 & 6 
 
We are furiously fundraising to ensure this event is a great send off.  If you are yet to return your choco-
lates money, please do so ASAP.  These funds are critical to the success of the evening.  If you are having 
issues selling your chocolates, please bring in what you have left and the money collected.  We have a 
number of families who are keen to keep selling.  Remember the total to be returned for a completed 
box is $60. 
 
Also, we are relying on our generous parents to help 
this send-off with donations.  In the past there have 
been donations of power pack/portable chargers and 
beach towels to go into their goodie bag.  If you are 
able to donate to our Leavers then please contact 
Marlene Richardson to coordinate at 
 marlene@gasbagpr.com.au. 
 
Looking forward to sharing more about the event 
over the coming terms. 
 
Regards 
 
Alice Robins 
Year 6 Farewell Coordinator 
e. repsyear6farewell2019@gmail.com 

mailto:marlene@gasbagpr.com.au
mailto:repsyear6farewell2019@gmail.com
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